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From the ISUAA president
Greetings and welcome to our 2021 winter issue! 

We thank ISU President Terri Goss Kinzy and Scott Kinzy, who joined us for the ISUAA fall 
breakfast meeting on September 8. Delightfully, they made it a point to meet members prior to and 
following the event! Dr. Kinzy presented a summary of her impressions and initial two months in 
office and made several announcements. 

She noted that, in comparison to our previous year that demanded many changes as a result 
of the pandemic, ISU is returning to a more traditional college experience for 2021-2022. Illinois 
State University welcomed 3,374 freshmen for 2021-2022, and total enrollment stands at 20,233. 
The academic quality of this year’s freshman class has increased further with a high school GPA of 
3.6 on a 4.0 scale and average ACT score now 24. 

This incoming class also includes more than 447 new students in the Honors Program, the 
largest number for an incoming class ever. Kinzy also mentioned that the current student body is 
more diverse, with 28 percent of the total student population coming from traditionally underrep-
resented groups. 

President Kinzy spoke personally about the lovely welcome she and Scott are receiving from all 
over campus and within the community. She mentioned that she had been told that Illinois State 
would be a wonderful university to lead, and they have been experiencing that sense of specialness 
here in many ways. Thank you President Kinzy and Scott for joining us! We wish you much success 
as you lead Illinois State University!

We look forward to seeing many of you at our December 1 holiday luncheon. Bill Legett, ISU’s 
director of Event Management, Dining, and Hospitality (EMDH), will present “The Renovation of 
the Bone Student Center.” You will not want to miss it!

At our September 8 meeting, we held the annual elections and award presentation. See inside 
for the full results. John Walker has been elected vice president. Since I will have completed four 
full years and two terms as president at the end of October, John has agreed to serve as interim 
president. He will be elected to that position at our November board meeting. Thank you John! I 
know you will serve well. 

This newsletter will be my last, although I will assist John as needed and plan to stay on the 
ISUAA board as ex-officio. I am extremely grateful to all who have assisted me during my tenure. 
The list is too long to mention all names. Along with appreciation for each contributor to the 
newsletters, the expert printing staff, and the ISUAA Board, I especially thank Larry Alferink, who 
has served as a mentor. It has been a challenge and an honor to serve as your president. Thank you 
and best wishes to all!

Gail A. Lamb 
galamb@IllinoisState.edu

mailto:ISUAA%40IllinoisState.edu?subject=
https://annuitants.illinoisstate.edu/
mailto:galamb%40IllinoisState.edu?subject=
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How time flies
By April Karlene Anderson-Zorn, university archivist,  
Dr. Jo Ann Rayfield Archives at Illinois State University

150 years ago–1871
In his semiannual report, President Richard Edwards 
announced 536 students were in attendance in the Normal 
Department and laboratory schools. This number far exceed-
ed the capacity of what was then called the Administrative 
Building (later, Old Main). According to Edwards, “some 40 
or more (students) have been compelled to sit in the aisles, 
and to hold their books on the window-sills.” To complicate 
matters, the air quality in the building remained poor.  Ed-
wards proclaimed, “To demand that they shall have vigorous 
frames and exhibit ruddy cheeks while inhaling the impurities 
that daily float through the rooms and passage-ways of this 
house is to demand an impossibility.”

Proceedings of the Board of Education of the State of Illinois, 
Meeting Minutes, December 5 and 6, 1871, page 4.

100 years ago–November/December, 1921
• The Vidette declared Homecoming a success. Said to be the

“greatest event ever held on the Normal Campus,” Home-
coming proved to be popular among students and alumni. 
In addition to the festivities, two students dug up a fruitcake
they buried in 1917 before they entered into World War
I—and ate it at that evening’s Philadelphians meeting. The
Vidette, November 9, 1921 (Vol. 34, No. 9, page 1).

• The news that President David Felmley was considering
cutting Thanksgiving vacation from two days to one did not
sit well with students. Upon calling a special session, Student
Council appointed a committee to draft a petition: “Whereas
it has been intimated that the regular two day Thanksgiving
vacation will be cut to one day, and, Whereas other schools
will observe their regular vacation, and Whereas there is no
just reason for thus cutting the ISNU vacation, and Whereas
the students and faculty have signified their wishes that the
regular vacation of two days be allowed, We, the members of
the student’s council, as the student’s representatives, petition
you, as president of the institution, to allow Thursday and
Friday, November 24 and 25, for Thanksgiving holiday.” The
Vidette, November 16, 1921 (Vol. 34, No. 10, page 1).

75 years ago–November/December, 1946
• Staff of the yearbook, The Index, announced plans for the

upcoming annual. In the next volume, Index staff planned to
fill the book with “vital photography” as a way to keep the
yearbook relevant and “never get into an attic.” The Vidette, 
November 6, 1946 (Vol. 59, No. 8, page 1).

• William L. Hodge penned a letter to the editor of The Vidette
asking why the Memorium Gold Star Honor Roll window
no longer featured fresh flowers. Noting the artificial flowers

seen recently in the window, Hodge recalled the fresh flowers 
from the University greenhouse used to decorate the memo-
rial. Hodge asked, “Is it too much effort for someone to walk 
a block and a half every morning to the greenhouse and back?  
Have we forgotten too soon?” The Vidette, December 4, 1946 
(Vol. 59, No. 10, page 2).

• Study carrels were in full use at Milner Library. Described by
Milner staff as “cells on one side of a cloister,” the 56 study
nooks contained a desk, shelves, and a light for an individual
faculty member or graduate student. The Vidette, December
18, 1946 (Vol. 59, No. 12, page 2).

50 years ago–November/December, 1971
• At the Hyde Park Speakout event held in the University

Union, audience members spoke at length about parking woes
on campus. While most supported the idea of eliminating
parking fees, some suggested creating larger parking lots and
a shuttle service. The Vidette, November 16, 1971 (Vol. 84, No. 
26, page 1).

• The Normal Chamber of Commerce began circulating a “wet-
dry” petition for a March ballot referendum. Questions about
the referendum circulated along with the petition including
the wording of the referendum, the type of ballot that would
be used in town, and “the ramifications of 18-year-olds voting
a product they cannot legally consume.” The Vidette, Decem-
ber 3, 1971 (Vol. 84, No. 29, page 1)

25 years ago–November/December, 1996
• Mark Larson, junior acting major, jumped at the chance to

write the score for the upcoming play, The Rivals. Analyzing
18th-century music, the once music theory/composition ma-
jor created a score “that helps enhance the mood of the play as
well as illustrate aspects of the characters.” The Daily Vidette, 
November 5, 1996 (Vol. 109, No. 63, page 11).

• Elizabeth Chapman was named the permanent associate
provost effective November 1. The new associate provost had
early goals, including a desire to “link planning and budgeting
more closely and to encourage greater involvement from the
campus community.” Chapman also aimed to provide more
multimedia classrooms to campus, connecting every class-
room to a network. The Daily Vidette, November 6, 1996 (Vol. 
109, No. 764, page 3).

• The Athletics Department announced the naming of the
Athletic Study Center on behalf of longtime ISU Athletics
supporter Karin Bone. The wife of the University’s ninth pres-
ident, Bone was an ardent supporter of ISU athletics, and the
naming of the then six-year-old center for her was a fitting
tribute. The new name coincided with the center’s move to
its new 4,000-square-foot home above the ROTC complex
off of University Street. The Daily Vidette, December 6, 1996
(Vol. 109, No. 84, page 3).



3

ISUAA election and award results
Due to having to cancel the annual June meeting, the elections were 
held at the September meeting. We are pleased to announce and 
congratulate the following persons elected for a two-year term:  John 
Walker, interim vice-president, elected vice-president; Neil Gridley, 
treasurer, re-elected treasurer; Marie Dawson, director, re-elected 
director; Brian Wilkinson, elected director. In addition, we welcomed 
Tal Parmenter to another term as AP Council representative, and 
Beth Theobald to a new term as Civil Service representative. We look 
forward to learning soon who the faculty representative will be.

The Award Committee Chair Jan Cook, along with President 
Gail Lamb, presented the ISUAA Distinguished Service Award to 
Neil Gridley. He has provided outstanding service to ISUAA for 
several years and is very deserving of this honor. Congratulations!

Important notice: Enhanced Illinois State  
University email security
By Dan Taube, Chief Information Security Officer

For those using @ilstu.edu email, you received information and 
instructions that Illinois State University is upgrading Office 365 
email security. Illinois State now uses Multi-Factor Authentication, 
or MFA for short, as a safeguard against fraudulent access. MFA uses 
another device or contact method to confirm you are signing into 
your account. You may have experience using MFA with your other 
accounts, such as your bank. You will be able to choose to use a voice 
phone call, text message, or a smartphone app notification for this 
second validation.

To continue using @ilstu.edu email, you need to complete the 
MFA setup process before December 1. Instructions on how to do 
this were included in the announcement email that you received 
in August or September. These instructions and more information 
can be found by going to the website ITHelp.IllinoisState.edu and 
searching for “MFA.” The article titled “Overview of Multi-Factor 
Authentication (MFA)” is a great place to start. Help is available by 
calling, chatting, or emailing the Technology Support Center; or you 
can go to TechZone in the Bone Student Center.

Phone: (309) 438-4357
Chat: IThelp.IllinoisState.edu
Email: supportcenter@IllinoisState.edu

The sooner this is completed the better, but before December 1. 
We are asking everyone at Illinois State to use MFA as it will make 
all of our accounts more secure from cyber criminals and reduce the 
amount of spam email that is received. 

Alumni Association–Homecoming royalty 
By Rachel Kobus, associate director, Alumni Relations
The impact that this year’s Homecoming king and queen have made 
on Illinois State University is monumental. Their involvement, sup-
port, and love for the University make it fitting that Lynda Lane ’66 

and Carl Kasten ’66 were crowned during a milestone year as Illinois 
State celebrated the 100th anniversary of its Homecoming. 

Lane came to campus in 1962 to study French. Along with her 
studies, she chaired the Big Four Committee, joined the French 
Club, and chaired the Homecoming Committee. Homecoming is 
one of Lane’s fondest memories as she recalls attending the parade, 
bonfire, game, and dance, as well as meeting President Robert Bone. 
She also never forgets how she was a part of a historical university 
time when Illinois State Normal University became Illinois State 
University her sophomore year and enrollment doubled in size. 

Kasten shares the same memory as Lane. While serving as stu-
dent senate president, he worked with campus officials on the name 
change itself. While busy with his studies in social science education, 
he found time to join the Men’s Glee Club, Young Democrats, and 
LUNA. Kasten will never forget the time he also attended President 
Bone’s midnight reception on the Quad upon his return from the 
Middle East.

Following their graduation in 1966, Lane and Kasten continued 
to pursue their professional passions. Lane spent her career in the 
classroom starting as a French teacher in a Chicago suburb. After 
she married, she and her husband moved back to Central Illinois, 
where she continued to teach elementary and eventually high school 
English. She retired as Olympia High School’s Department Chair 
of English and Foreign Language and continued to substitute until 
2020. Kasten attended Northwestern University’s School of Law and 
earned his degree in 1969. For the next 48 years, he practiced law, 
primarily in the field of personal injury and wrongful death litigation.

As Redbird alumni, Lane and Kasten have made their marks on 
campus as servant leaders. Both served on the Alumni Association 
Board of Directors, Kasten for 14 years and Lane for 37. Kasten was 
also appointed to the University’s inaugural Board of Trustees and 
served as its chair for many years. He co-founded the ISU Attorneys 
Advisory Council and served as a trustee for the State University 
Retirement System. Lane stays involved as a volunteer at Ewing 
Manor as well as serving on several Alumni Association committees. 
Both love to attend Illinois State events such as the Half Century 

Continued on to page 4

For more information, visit
Homecoming.IllinoisState.edu

https://ithelp.illinoisstate.edu/
https://ithelp.illinoisstate.edu/
mailto:supportcenter%40ilstu.edu?subject=
https://homecoming.illinoisstate.edu/
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Continued from page 3

Club reunion, Redbird Athletics games, and Homecoming. It is no 
surprise that each has been recognized by the Alumni Association 
Awards program with Lane as the 2017 E. Burton Mercier Service 
Award recipient and Kasten as the 2014 Distinguished Alumni 
Award recipient. 

Lane and Kasten echoed each other as they expressed their love 
and pride for Illinois State. “The University has given so much to 
each alumnus,” said Kasten. “It is simple to give back and find a way 
to support the place that helped your family and your career.” Lane 
added, “ISU prepared me for a life of service. I’m grateful for the 
experiences ISU afforded me and want to give back to a place that 
followed me through my life.”

ISUAA holiday luncheon featuring  
a presentation by Bill Legett
The ISUAA annual holiday luncheon will be held from 11:30 a.m.–1 
p.m. on Wednesday, December 1, in the Old Main Room at the 
Bone Student Center. We are delighted that the program will 
be presented by Bill Legett, ISU director of Event Management, 
Dining, and Hospitality (EMDH). One of 13 departments within 
Student Affairs, EMDH provides the campus and guests high-qual-
ity, efficient, and innovative event services and dining options in a 
variety of settings that accentuate and enhance the campus experi-
ence in a diverse community. 

EMDH is the largest department on campus with 1,300 em-
ployees and a budget of $35 million. As director, Bill provides direct 
oversight of two residential dining centers, 11 on-campus retail din-
ing venues, University Catering Services, and all dining services at 
the Lab Schools and childcare centers on campus. In addition, under 
his leadership is the daily management of all events and services at 
the Bone Student center and Braden Auditorium. Facility manage-
ment of both the Student Services building and the Multicultural 
Center building are also managed by EMDH.

Over the past five years, Bill led the Bone Student Center 
revitalization and concourse projects at Illinois State University. The 
Bone Student Center attracts about 5,000 daily visitors and hosts 
more than 4,500 events in a typical year. The $32.9 million renova-
tion and $11 million concourse improvement projects were complet-
ed spring 2021 at the landmark resource to the Bloomington-Nor-
mal community and a hub of student life at the University.

The new additions include the Office of Admissions presentation 
space, Student Involvement Center, Career Services, Welcome Desk/
Box Office, new dining venues, several campus partner locations, 
improved event space, outdoor seating in the courtyard, and many 
collaboration spaces designed for student engagement.  

Bill continues to work with Facilities Management and Planning 
to ensure department facilities are well maintained and to plan for 
future projects that will provide welcoming spaces that current/pro-
spective students, faculty, staff, alumni, and visitors to Illinois State 
University will use for many years to come.

Bill started at Illinois State in 2012 as the associate director of 
Residential, Retail, and Catering Dining Operations. In November 

2016, he was named interim director of Campus Dining Services. 
In July 2017, Bill was announced as the first director for the newly 
formed EMDH unit. He is a graduate of Eastern Illinois University 
with a bachelor’s degree in hospitality management and business, and 
spent more than 20 years in the hotel lodging industry prior to start-
ing with Illinois State. This included management of several local 
hotels as well as hotels in Chicago, Springfield, and Indianapolis. He 
was awarded the McLean County Hospitality Industry Person of the 
Year in 2000, the Illinois Hotel and Lodging Association’s Hotelier 
of the Year in 2004, and The Marriott Presidential Award for out-
standing Hospitality, among other professional accomplishments. 

Despite his professional responsibilities, he still finds time to 
be involved with the local community. Bill is currently a board 
member for the Bloomington-Normal Girls Softball Association, a 
coach for his daughter’s softball team, and a registered Illinois High 
School Association umpire. He previously was chair of the Bloom-
ington-Normal Sports Commission, president for the Blooming-
ton-Normal Hotel and Lodging Association, member of the Mc-
Lean County Economic Leadership Board, PTO president for Sugar 
Creek Elementary School for 17 years, and taught as an adjunct at 
Lincoln College. Bill spends most of his time away from work with 
his wife Lisa and their seven children. One is an ISU graduate and 
another a current ISU junior.

The holiday meal this year will consist of a house salad with a 
variety of dressings, a choice of Heartland pot roast or pan-seared 
salmon with lemon tarragon sauce, vegetables, rolls and butter, des-
sert or a fruit cup, and coffee or iced tea. The cost for the meal is $20. 
Reservations are due by November 19, with the form at the back of 
this newsletter. Please mail the form by November 17 in order that 
it may reach us by the deadline. Consider inviting a friend to join 
you at the luncheon. We welcome guests, including those who have 
retired or who will retire from ISU.

The ISU University Club
By Bob Preston and Kay Wilson
University Club Discussion Hours: The University Club is the only 
ISU social organization open to all faculty, staff, administrative pro-
fessionals, civil service employees, retirees, and ISUAA members. You 
are cordially invited to join us online for any or all of our programs. 
You need not be a University Club member to attend. We meet each fall 
and spring semester during the academic year. The University Club 
promotes collegiality among our diverse faculty, staff, administrative 
professionals, civil service employees, and annuitants. We endeavor 
to sustain and promote ongoing open and free communication in 
this community and to support the finest ideals of education and 
academic life.  

Fall 2021 and spring semester 2022 online programs: During the 
past year, we continued our tradition of presenting excellent speakers 
from ISU, the University community, and experts outside of the Uni-
versity. Our fall and spring semester programming will continue in 
the online Zoom format with meetings scheduled at 3 p.m. Fridays 
three weeks apart. The resurgence of the pandemic due to the Delta 
variant requires us to do everything we can to mitigate the effects 
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of Covid-19, and this means adhering to virtual programming until 
policies are changed with sanctioning by public health and university 
officials.

University Club Scholarships: We will continue our long-standing 
tradition of more than 30 years and award up to 10 scholarships 
of $500 to ISU undergraduate and graduate students. Recipients 
are academically top achievers and are also involved in giving back 
to the University and community through service. The scholarship 
competition and subsequent awards are planned for the spring 2022 
semester. Information about the application details will be posted at 
the appropriate time on our website: UClub.IllinoisState.edu/Schol-
arship.

Our remaining meeting dates for the fall semester are October 1, 
October 22, November 12, and December 3. Please see our website—
UClub.IllinoisState.edu/Calendar—for updates and future program 
listings. If you would like to be added to the University Club listserv 
and receive automatic notification of future programs, please contact 
Bob Preston at rlpresto@IllinoisState.edu.

Best Wishes from The University Club.

The 2022 University-Wide Teaching  
and Learning Symposium 
By Jim Gee, coordinator for communication and faculty development, 
Center for Teaching, Learning, and Technology 

Join the largest conversation about college teaching at Illinois State! 
The annual University-Wide Teaching and Leaning Symposium 
returns on January 5, 2022, with the theme Listen, Encourage, Inspire, 
Challenge: Building a Relationship-Rich Campus.

The symposium will feature a mixed format. The morning 
workshops and keynote presentations will be online. After lunch on 
your own, come to campus for face-to-face presentations and panel 
discussions in Milner Library, followed by a poster session and recep-
tion in the Bone Student Center.

This year features two keynote speakers. Peter Felten is executive 
director of Elon University’s Center for Engaged Learning and au-
thor of Relationship-Rich Education: How Human Connections Drive 
Success in College. David Rettinger is director of Academic Integrity 
Programs at the University of Mary Washington.

The symposium is free to attend, but registration is required. An-
nuitants can register by contacting Chasity Logan at (309) 438-7582 
or emailing cglogan@IllinoisState.edu. Learn more about the event 
at CTLT.IllinoisState.edu/Symposium. If you need a special accom-
modation to fully participate, please email CTLT@IllinoisState.edu.

Save these dates
Holiday Luncheon—Wednesday, December 1, 2021

Spring Luncheon—Wednesday, March 16, 2022

Annual Dinner Meeting/Elections—Wednesday, 
June 15, 2022

Parking on campus
Reminder: Renew your parking permit if you have an annuitant 
parking hangtag. It’s golden, but check to see if it expired this past 
August. You can still renew it if needed. If you have recently retired, 
you can obtain this tag from Parking Services. The parking tag allows 
you to park at no cost in the Bone Student Center lot and in guest 
parking at the lot south of the College of Business building at no 
charge, as well as at other lots around campus. You will need your 
ISU retiree ID card to obtain the permit. The retiree card may be 
procured at the Redbird Card office in the Bone Student Center. 
More info is available at Annuitants.IllinoisState.edu.

Fall 2021 Wonsook Kim College  
of Fine Arts events
By Stephanie Kohl Ringle, business communications associate,  
Wonsook Kim College of Fine Arts

Illinois State University’s Wonsook Kim College of Fine Arts is 
pleased to announce a selection of its 2021-2022 events. Please note 
that dates and times of events are subject to change. Follow Wonsook 
Kim College of Fine Arts on social media: https://linktr.ee/ISU-
FineArts. Keep up to date with fine arts news by visiting the college 
website and event schedule at FineArts.IllinoisState.edu/events.

School of Music

Concert Choir Concert 
3 p.m., November 7  
Center for the Performing Arts, Concert Hall

Civic Chorale Concert 
8 p.m., November 11 
Center for the Performing Arts, Concert Hall

Wind Symphony Concert 
8 p.m., November 15  
Center for the Performing Arts, Concert Hall

Symphonic Winds, Symphonic Band, and University Band Concert 
8 p.m., November 16 
Center for the Performing Arts, Concert Hall

Music for the Holidays 
3 p.m. and 7 p.m, December 4  
3 p.m., December 5 
Center for the Performing Arts, Concert Hall

School of Theatre and Dance

Sueño 
by Pedro Calderón de la Barca 
7:30 p.m., November 5–6, 9–13 
2 p.m., November 7 
Westhoff Theatre

Fall Dance Concert: Elevate 
7:30 p.m., November 17-19  
2 p.m., November 20  
Center for the Performing Arts, Theatre

http://UClub.IllinoisState.edu/Scholarship
http://UClub.IllinoisState.edu/Scholarship
http://UClub.IllinoisState.edu/Calendar
mailto:rlpresto%40IllinoisState.edu?subject=
mailto:cglogan%40ilstu.edu?subject=
https://ctlt.illinoisstate.edu/symposium/
mailto:CTLT%40IllinoisState.edu?subject=
https://annuitants.illinoisstate.edu/
https://linktr.ee/ISUFineArts
https://linktr.ee/ISUFineArts
https://finearts.illinoisstate.edu/events/
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University Galleries 
11 Uptown Circle, Normal 
Galleries.IllinoisState.edu

On view through December 12 
T.J. Dedeaux-Norris: Second Line

On view through December 16 
Caroline Kent: What the stars can’t tell us

Central Illinois Regional Airport (CIRA)  
Student Art Gallery
Hours are consistent with the operating hours of CIRA. 

On view September 13 through November 28 
Closing reception: 5 to 7 p.m., November 10 

Senior Professionals winter 2021-2022 
By Laura Kowalczyk 
coordinator, Senior Professionals

Senior Professionals is offering two options for viewing lifelong 
learning, adult-enrichment programs: in-person at the Alumni  
Center and online via Zoom.

Academy of Seniors

Behind the Scenes of our Legal System: Issues that Stretch  
our Understanding

How Just is Our Justice System? 
Bryan McIntyre, assistant appellate defender, Office of the State 
Appellate Defender 
1:30-3:30 p.m., November 9

The Social Realities of Criminal Justice in America 
Miltonette Olivia Craig, assistant professor, Department of Criminal 
Justice and Criminology, Sam Houston State University 
1:30-3:30 p.m., November 11

The End of Money Bond: Criminal Justice Reform in Illinois 
Sarah Staudt, senior policy analyst, Chicago Appleseed Center for 
Fair Courts 
1:30-3:30 p.m., November 16

American Exceptionalism: Differences in our American Legal System 
from Other Western Countries 
Bryan McIntyre, assistant appellate defender, Office of the State 
Appellate Defender 
1:30-3:30 p.m., November 18

Dutch Art of the 17th Century: Beyond Rembrandt and Vermeer 
Saskia Beranek, assistant professor, Wonsook Kim School of Art, 
ISU 
1:30-3:30 p.m., January 13, 20, 27, February 3

For class descriptions and registration information, go to  
SeniorProfessionals.IllinoisState.edu/educational-opportunities.  
For additional information, email lakowa2@IllinoisState.edu or call  
(309) 438-2818.

Helping Hamper
By Jan Cook

At our winter holiday luncheon, our Helping Hamper will continue 
to support the School Street Food Pantry for college students! Stu-
dents are so appreciative for this pantry and the items that are avail-
able for them. Some specific desired items that students need that are 
not provided at the pantry are rice, soup, toilet paper, toothpaste, and 
feminine hygiene products. As we enter the winter season, oatmeal, 
warm socks, and cans of chicken soup are especially appreciated. 
However, the students are grateful for any food or personal products 
that you can muster.

You may also help the School Street Food Pantry by sending 
a check made out to ISUAA, with ‘School Street Food Pantry’ on 
the memo line. Mail it to ISUAA, Campus Box 8000, Normal, IL 
61790. We will arrange for the donation to be given to them. A 
special THANK YOU is extended to several of you who have done 
that regularly!

Professor Thomas McClure endows fund for 
the Illinois State University expungement clinic
By Laura Freyman, interim director of donor relations  
and stewardship

The Illinois State University expungement clinic, which began in 
partnership with Prairie State Legal Services (PSLS) in fall 2020, 
has been strengthened by the generosity of Thomas McClure ’76, 
M.S. ’01. The clinic provides hands-on legal experience to Legal 
Studies students, who assist low-income individuals seeking to 
expunge and seal old criminal records. McClure is a professor within 
ISU’s Politics and Government Department and the Department’s 
Director of Legal Studies. In May 2021, he gave $100,000 to create 
the Thomas E. McClure Pro Bono Fund. The endowed fund will 
provide ongoing support for the clinic and other pro bono activities 
associated with Illinois State’s Legal Studies Program.

McClure, a longtime practitioner of law, came to Illinois State 
University on a debate scholarship. He earned a bachelor’s degree in 
political science in 1976, and a Juris Doctorate in 1979 from DePaul 
University College of Law in Chicago. Following two years clerking 
for an appellate judge in Chicago, McClure went into private prac-
tice, where he would remain for 28 years. McClure was a 50 percent 
shareholder of Elliott & McClure, P.C. He managed the firm’s Bour-
bonnais office and focused his practice on trial and appellate work. 

While practicing law, McClure returned to Illinois State to com-
plete a master’s degree in political science. He began teaching legal 
studies courses part-time until he resigned from his law firm in 2009 
to dedicate his work to Illinois State. 

https://galleries.illinoisstate.edu/
https://seniorprofessionals.illinoisstate.edu/educational-opportunities/
mailto:lakowa2%40IllinoisState.edu?subject=


7

The Illinois State University Expungement Clinic began op-
eration in earnest during the 2020-2021 academic year. Students 

prepared case charts, requests 
for relief, notices, and orders for 
expungement and record sealing 
cases. McClure revised and 
reviewed the documents before 
submitting them to PSLS. 
Students completed documents 
for 30 cases.

“I think part of being a legal 
professional is also service to 
your community. And doing 
pro bono work is an important 
component,” McClure said of his 
desire to participate in the clinic. 

“So, in my view, this is helping to expose students to something that 
they need to be aware of for the rest of their professional career.”

The pro bono work has been well-received by students, who learn 
clients’ stories when working on cases. McClure is hopeful others will 
find value in the clinic and contribute to the open fund he created. 

To support the expungement clinic by making a donation to 
the Thomas McClure Pro Bono Fund, you can make a gift online at 
IllinoisState.edu/Giving or by calling (309) 438-2294. 

In memoriam
Barbara Blunk.................................................................. 9/3/2021

Glenn Broadfield........................................................... 7/23/2021

Harold Burns.................................................................. 7/23/2021

Ann Cohen .................................................................... 7/15/2021

Daniel Engler................................................................... 7/9/2021

Gene Fisher.................................................................... 1/13/2021

Neal Gamsky.................................................................. 7/31/2021

Franklin Matsler.............................................................. 8/1/2021

Virginia Menken............................................................ 8/27/2021

Doris Poiriez..................................................................... 7/8/2021

Charles Ross................................................................... 5/22/2021

Larry Sheppelman......................................................... 8/14/2021

Howard Simpkins.......................................................... 6/29/2021

David Uban...................................................................... 8/7/2021

David Weber.................................................................. 4/15/2021
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HELP REDBIRDS KEEP RISING!
___	 OPTION 3: Make a gift online at Giving.IllinoisState.edu.

Name(s)	

Address	

City		 State		 ZIP

Preferred phone number 	

OTHER WAYS TO SUPPORT ISU

	� I (and/or my spouse/partner) work for a matching gift company:

	 �Please send me information about ways to support ISU through a provision in my will, 
trust, retirement plan, or other deferred gift arrangement.

	 �I have already included ISU in my will, trust, retirement plan, or other deferred gift 
arrangement.

Please mail this form to:  
Illinois State University Foundation 
Campus Box 8000  
Normal, IL 61790-8000

(	  )  mobile    home

Office use only:  AG00000000  2022ISUAA0  43

GIFT DESIGNATION

 ISU EXCELLENCE FUND-supports the University’s area of greatest need (3065065)

 RED AND WHITE SCHOLARSHIP FUND-general scholarship fund (2327001)

 COLLEGE/DEPARTMENT/OTHER: ____________________________________

PAYMENT OPTIONS

___	 OPTION 1: Check. A check for my gift of $_____________ payable to 

Illinois State University Foundation is enclosed.

___	 OPTION 2: Credit Card: 

 VISA   MASTERCARD   DISCOVER   AMERICAN EXPRESS 

 A single gift in the amount of $_____________.

 �A recurring gift in the amount of $____________,

ending on _____/_____/_________ (month/day/year), 

to be paid:  monthly  quarterly  semiannually   annually

Name on card		

Account number	 CVV	 Expiration date

	 Signature

	 Email

https://giving.illinoisstate.edu/
https://annuitants.illinoisstate.edu/
https://giving.illinoisstate.edu/


Annuitants Association 
Campus Box 8000 
Normal, IL 61790-8000

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

This document is available in alternative formats upon request by contacting the Annuitants Association at (309) 438-4311. 
An equal opportunity/affirmative action university encouraging diversity   University Marketing and Communications   22-16910 printed on recycled paper ♻ 

ISUAA HOLIDAY LUNCHEON RESERVATION FORM
11:30 a.m.–1:30 p.m., Wednesday, December 1 
Old Main Room, Bone Student Center 
Featuring Bill Legett, ISU Director of Event Management, Dining, and Hospitatlity 
Program: "The Renovation of the Bone Student Center"

Name(s) of those attending

Please reserve _______ meal(s) at $20 each. A check for $____________ payable to ISUAA is enclosed. 

Entrees:

___Heartland pot roast ____________________________________________________________________________(name(s)

___Pan-seared salmon/sauce _______________________________________________________________________(name(s)

___Please indicate dietary restrictions _______________________________________________________________(name(s)

___Fruit cup in lieu of dessert for those on dietary restriction _________________________________________(name(s)

Please mail the reservation form along with your check to ISUAA, Campus Box 8000, Illinois State University, Normal, 

IL 61790-8000. Reservations should be received by November 19, so please mail early. Note: Masks are required and 

should be worn except when eating or drinking! If you would like confirmation of your reservation, please list your 

e-mail address.
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